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www.rainbowstansted.co.uk

All our students were invited to a Coronation Picnic on 5th

May. The children made cakes and Joyce made the main cake,
lemon and raspberry, it was fabulous! Much fun was had
despite the weather. Each child who attended received a
Coronation coin. The Adventurers are having transition visits
from their new teachers and they are visiting their new
schools.  We wish them all luck on the next stage of their
learning journey. Our current Explorers, who will be moving
up into the Adventurers group, will be spending a couple of
mornings in their new classroom and meeting their new key-
persons in preparation for September. We are taking advan-
tage of the good weather and are enjoying lots of sand and
water play. The children have also planted some fruit and
vegetables in our raised bed and are enjoying looking after
them. Charlotte and Gill have been taking a small group of
children to Mountfitchet Care Home and they have enjoyed
sharing craft activities with some residents.

Rainbow Pre-School takes children from 2½ years to rising 5.
If you are interested in applying for a place for your child,
please visit our website for details.  You need to put your
child’s name down now, however young, to ensure a place.

Gill Pursglove
Administrator

Tel: 814242
Email: admin@rainbowpreschool.net

www.saffronsymphony.org

The final concert of the season is on Sunday 2nd July at
3.00pm in Saffron Hall. Mendelssohn’s overture Ruy Blas
takes the themes of Victor Hugo’s play (duplicity, trickery,
love and murder) and weaves a musical tapestry. Music
from Hindemith’s Symphony Mathis der Maler (Matthias
the painter) was later incorporated into a 1935 opera
which fell foul of the German authorities. Tchaikovsky’s
turbulent 4th Symphony was dedicated to his benefactor
Nadezhda von Meck and premiered in 1878. Tickets:
adults £17 and £20, 18-25 year olds £10, under 18s £5 are
available from www.saffronhall.com or tel 0845 548
7650.

Marion Dyer
Tel: 814059

.

www.waterlanetheatrecompany.co.uk

A reminder of our Summer production, The Merry
Wives of Windsor, Shakespeare’s classic comedy, on
Thursday 29th June, Friday 30th June and Saturday
1st July at 7.00pm (doors open at 6.15pm) in the
Monastery  Gardens, Windhill, Bishop’s Stortford. There
will also be a matinee on Sunday 2nd July at 3.00pm
(doors open at 2.15pm). Bring something to sit on, as well
as a picnic,   although some refreshments  will be avail-
able. The show will go on even if it rains (unless we
are unable to!). All tickets are £7, available from
www.ticketsource.co.uk/waterlane. You can find out
more about the group on our website.

Richard Pink
Email: richardpink@me.com

EDITORIAL

Thanks so much to the Parish Council for allowing us to use one of their pictures for this month’s front
cover. It was taken at the Coronation Picnic on Sunday 7th May by their Communications Officer, Dan Schlanker, and
shows Fire, Ambulance and Police officers in a tug of war competition. The teams competing in the final were Team
Mountfitchet and Team Stansted and the latter won. There were wonderful photos of that event in the Stansted
Network pages of our June issue. This month, we bring you other village events celebrating that great occasion;
many thanks to those of you who sent pictures for our beautiful Coronation page (p 9). Our first article below
includes a Royal Event photograph; thanks to Rainbow Pre-School for submitting such a lovely picture.

There are so many excellent initiatives being brought to fruition in Stansted this summer, and one which tops the
list is the establishment of a Youth Centre, details of which are on the opposite page. This will be especially wel-
come during the upcoming school holidays. We wish all of you a very happy summer.
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STANSTED YOUTH CENTRE

Essex Youth Service are delighted to be working in part-
nership with Uttlesford District Council and Stansted
Parish Council, delivering new and exciting activities at the
new Youth Centre in the Peter Kirk Building, St John’s
Road. The Club runs every Monday, Tuesday and
Wednesday 6.30pm-8.30pm and all year 7 and above are
welcome. We will also be open during the school summer
holidays for everyone of secondary school age.  Come and
enjoy food and fun every Monday, Tuesday and
Wednesday 4.30pm-8.30pm during the whole six weeks.

Please get in touch if you have any questions or are
interested in attending the Club by contacting Essex Youth
Service, email: youthwork@essex.gov.uk or call 03330
322800.

Louisa Stirling
District Youth and Community Worker

.

STANSTED MOUNTFITCHET u3a
www.u3asites.org.uk/stansted/home

At our meeting on Thursday 20th July Ray Newman will
tell us about the work of a real UK Cold Case Team. Fol-
lowing retirement Ray, a former DCI, became one of the
founding members of the Essex Police Major Crime
Review Team, which investigated a number of unsolved
murders and missing persons cases. There will be a lighter
topic in August: Charity Shops.  Tony Earle thinks that they
yield up lots of interesting bits and bobs, but so far has
found no treasure! Saturday 19th August will see
Professor Patrick Parrinder giving a seminar on H G Wells:
the Realist and the Dreamer, at the Free Church Hall
9.30am-noon.  Many of you may know that Wells lived
at Little Easton Rectory from 1912 to 1930 and I am sure
you have all enjoyed his books.  Tickets £7 from
saturdayseminars@gmail.com.

We have many group activities which we are sure many of
you will enjoy.  They are run by members for members
and cover a wide range of interests.  Please see our web-
site for details. Our free monthly meetings are held on the
third Thursday of the month 1.30pm for 2.00pm at St
John’s Church Hall and include free tea and coffee.  If you
are a prospective new member, please come along and
introduce yourself to one of the Committee members and
you will be made very welcome.

Eileen Quinn
Tel: 07874 385541

Email:  stanstedu3a@gmail.com

www.bentfieldprimaryschool.co.uk

A reminder of our wonderful music extravaganza on Saturday
1st July 2.00pm-8.30pm on the Bentfield School field, with The
Jjarrs, Goat Patrol, Jay Lewis, Industrial Language, Milla and DJ
Fran. We have a BBQ, beer tent, bouncy castles, ice creams,
sweets, novelty stall and face painting. Entry is by ticket only
and everyone over the age of three will need one. Tickets: £15
advance, £18 on the gate, under 16s free (maximum two per
paying adult) available in advance from the school office,
Russell Property, The Dog and Duck, The Cock and Inter-
county.

MITP Organising Committee
Tel: 813626

Email: mitpstansted@gmail.com

HARMONAIRES CONCERT
www.theharmonaireschoir.com

Following their recent highly-acclaimed performance at
Chelmsford Cathedral in April, the choir will be singing on
Saturday 8th July at 3.00pm in St John’s Church. Come and
enjoy a summer’s afternoon of musical theatre, film and TV
classics, with cake and Pimm’s available to purchase in the
interval. You will hear songs from Game of Thrones to
Hamilton, Showboat, The Vicar of Dibley and Les Misérables; a
truly beautiful programme designed to lift your spirits.  There
will be a retiring collection for Isabel Hospice.  Tickets: adults
£10, concessions £8, children free, available on the door or via
the website.  Parking is available at Crafton Green and Lower
Street car parks or in Magna Carta School.  Please do not park
in St John’s Road.

Formed just over eight years ago by Musical Director Josie
Cowley, the choir is going from strength to strength, singing in
cathedrals as well as fund-raising concerts locally.  A quote
from one of the judges at the recent Manchester Annual
Choral Competition described The Harmonaires’ performance
as a “superb presentation from this tight ensemble. All in all an
example of accessible, varied programming of pieces, per-
formed to an extremely high standard.” For more information
please see our website.

Elizabeth Jennings
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www.bentfieldprimaryschool.co.uk

We are deep into the summer term here at Bentfield, and it
is hard to believe that another academic year will soon have
passed us by. We started the term with our celebrations to
mark the Coronation of King Charles III. The children came
to school in red, white and blue non-uniform, made flags
and bunting and had a Coronation themed picnic lunch. In
addition to this, all classes took part in our sponsored A
Right Royal Bounce throughout the day to raise money.
After school there was a cake stall and refreshments on the
playground organised by our PTA which was very well
attended by the school community.

Our reception class had a very exciting visit from Essex
Police. PC Stewart spent time with the pupils, giving them
the wonderful opportunity to explore a real police van and
learn about its functions (including the flashing lights). This
hands-on experience allowed them to gain a better under-
standing of the important job that the police do to keep us
all safe.

Finally, I have mentioned in previous articles how we have
been enhancing our teaching of reading throughout the
school, which has included the implementation of our new
reading spine. Over the half term an amazing wall wrap was
installed, which highlights many of the books and fictitious
characters which appear in our spine. As you can see from
the picture, it is very impressive and the children are abso-

lutely enthralled, often stopping to spot characters they
have not seen previously. I am sure that it will support our
ongoing aim of ensuring that all our pupils develop a love of
reading.

David Rogers
Headteacher

Tel: 813626

www.mountfitchetgardenclub.co.uk

Award winning photographer Roger Hance was the Club’s
June speaker.  His topic was The Wildflowers and Orchids of
the Countryside (Part 1). Using his fantastic photographs,
many of them close-ups, members and visitors were able to
see the beauty and intricacy of wildflowers and orchids
found in the fields, hedgerows, woodlands, riverside,
roadside verges as well as our gardens.  His wealth of
knowledge was shared with each photo as we learned about
the habitat, the plants’ place in the ecosystem, how many of
the colloquial names came about and which insects depend
on the plant.

Members’ Competition for the Rose Bowl
The theme was: A single rose in a small vase.  A table full of
colourful roses made deciding the winner difficult for the
speaker. “They are all beautiful” he said.  His final decision
was: First:  Anne Wilkinson, Second:  Maralyn Harris, Third:
Ewelina May.

Next Meeting
Wednesday 5th July Evening visit to the garden of Julie
Bayliss at Pear Trees Garden, Elder Street, Wimbish CB10
2XA.  Meet at the garden. Directions, time and cost can be
found on our website.

Coach Outing
Saturday, 19th August to Green Island Gardens.  Non-
members are welcome to join us.  Cost £22 which
includes coach, entry to garden and tip for the driver.  To
reserve your seat phone Linda (816250) or me.

 Maralyn Harris
Chairman

Tel: 07919 478144

HUW JOHNSON CLUB

The Club celebrated the Coronation with an evening of
cakes and crafts, followed the week after by a visit from
singer Daniel Lumley who proved hugely popular, with
members up and dancing throughout. A trip to the bowling
alley in Bishop’s Stortford is one of the activities coming up
before we finish for the summer with a barbeque. The Club
will restart at the end of September. If anyone is interested
in attending as a member or a volunteer, please do get in
touch.

Ellen Brooks
Tel: 07800 896516
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Bishop’s Stortford
 Orthotics
 Diabetic Foot Care
 Routine Treatment
 Saturday Appointments

16 Hockerill Street, Bishop’s Stortford
01279 652249     info@feet.org.uk

www.feet.org.uk

the osteopath

Stansted Pilates
&Osteopathy
Hazel Williams is one of the few osteopathic
practitioners who specialises in both structural and
cranial osteopathy to treat a wide range of patients
from babies to the elderly, from the immobile to
athletes. Her treatment can help with: back, neck,
joint, arthritic, muscle and sciatic pain, trapped
nerves, sports injuries, headaches and migraine.

She also incorporates acupuncture to aid pain
relief and provides specially formulated pilates
classes to help improve and maintain fitness.

Classes held at: The Quaker Hall, Chapel Hill.
8-9pm Mon / 9-10am Sat.

Please call to book an appointment or a class.
01279 813371 or 07973 409675
www.hazel-williams.co.uk

Home Visiting Practice

Tel: 01279 873492  Mob: 07916 075451

HPC Registered ~ State Registered

 CHIROPODIST
Mrs Julie Golden

Est. 1994

A professional service at a competitive price

CALLING NEW ADVERTISERS!

This could be YOUR ad here

Only £165 for 3 issues

See our website for details www.stanstedlink.org.uk/advertising

or call Marion & Mike on 814059

Email: adverts@stanstedlink.org.uk

Other sizes also available
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IN MEMORIAM
MALCOLM COLIN TREACHER MBE

5th October 1929–22nd May 2023

Many will recognise the above scout tracking
sign "Gone Home"

We are so sad to hear that Malcolm Treacher MBE, a stal-
wart of Essex Scouts, has gone home at the age of 93, fol-
lowing a short stay in hospital. Born in Henham, Malcolm
moved to Stansted in 1940 to live with his uncle in The Old
Post Office.  It was here that he became a telegram boy.  He
joined Scouting aged 11 and moved into his first leadership
rôle just three years later.  In 1951 at the age of 21 he
decided to go to the Docklands Settlement for Young Boys
in London as a youth worker and returned three years later
to take over the responsibility of running the group, holding
Scout meetings in the village windmill.  In 1962 he nego-
tiated with Walter Mayhew to purchase the land the head-
quarters stands on today.  The HQ itself was the Social Club
Hut of Rochford Nursery at Stoney Common which was dis-
mantled and re-assembled.  Malcolm was a huge supporter
of special needs scouting and was a great churchman,
assisting Rev’d Ken Jarvis serving both St John’s and St
Mary’s as a lay reader. He also served as a sidesman in
Chelmsford Cathedral.  His list of Scouting roles included
District Commissioner, District President, Assistant County
Commissioner, County Secretary and Organising Commis-
sioner for all Counties, more recently with the county
archive team.  Malcolm also had a love for Scout Gang
Shows, having been involved for many years.  He was
heavily involved with Mini Gang and was still painting
scenery for this year's show just a few weeks ago.

Another of Malcolm's passions was maintaining historic
records of all things Scouting.  He wrote books on the his-
tory of local Scouting and Skreens Park, Stansted Windmill,
and his autobiography An Essex Lad.  He maintained a
number of historic records as part of the county's archive
team. Malcolm was made a Member of the British Empire
(MBE) in The Queen's Birthday Honours back in 1991 for his
services to Scouting and youth work, a very worthy reci-
pient.  He was awarded Scouting's highest honour, The
Silver Wolf in 1982.  Malcolm is one of a very small group of
people to have received their 70 years’ service to Scouting
award.

The elderly folk in the village may remember him working at
Rochford’s Nursery for many years until he left in 1968. We
are so grateful for everything that Malcolm did for us here
and further afield.  The time and dedication he has given to
us over the years cannot be overstated; his actions will have
benefited so many of our young people.  Malcolm will be
remembered fondly and greatly missed by all who knew
him.

Mark Gerber Scout Leader
Sam (John Salmon) previous District Commissioner

1st Stansted Scout Group

STANSTED SCOUTS

We are attending next year’s Essex International Jamboree
and decided to raise funds by having a sponsored hike from
Harlow back to Stansted via the river towpath. We took the
train to Harlow and began the 13-mile hike back home, set-
ting off at a leisurely pace, talking about the dodgy looking
narrow boats moored up. Arriving at the Beefeater, we had
a drink and toilet break before setting off across the fields
towards our lunch destination at  Sawbridgeworth Maltings.
The river now meandered across the meadows, but we
settled in to a nice pace and were soon there. Refuelled, we
headed for Spellbrook where the fields opened out allowing
us to see more than just the river. We passed by several
locks one of which was about to be used. We helped a boat
through whilst the couple on board chatted to us about
their trip.

Pressing on to Stortford we passed through Spellbrook close
to The Three Horseshoes, resisting the urge to visit! We
were soon passing through Stortford, arriving in Sworders
Field, at which point the towpath finishes, so we just fol-
lowed the river back home. We had a comfort break at
Grange Paddocks before heading across the fields, still fol-
lowing the river. The hardest part was yet to come as the
stinging nettles at Hazel End were growing extremely well;
they were giants! This slowed us down but we arrived back
at our HQ a mere 20 minutes late. This was excellent timing
considering our boat assist through the lock. Well done all
the Scouts for raising money towards their own fees.
Thanks, Russell, for joining Mark and me on the hike.

Mike Byrne
Scout Leader

Email: stanstedscouts@hotmail.co.uk
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Call 07704 553727 Monday to Friday 9 am - 4 pm

HELPLINE

Need assistance with transport to medical
appointments, shopping or collecting prescriptions etc?

No other transport available?

Helpline serves to harness the goodwill that exists in Stansted
If you would like to help as a Volunteer please give us a call

Stansted's Voluntary Community Care Service

FREE NHS Hearing Aid
Maintenance Service

 2nd Tuesday of each month 10 am - noon
in the Parish Council Offices by appointment only
 Have your NHS hearing aid cleaned & re-tubed

Receive help and advice
www.hearinghelpessex.org.uk Tel 01245 496347
Registered Charity 1113498 Company Limited by Guarantee Registered no 5664873

Stress & Anxiety, Low Self-Esteem & Confidence, Low Mood, Fears, Phobias,

Weight Management, Obsessive Behaviours & Habits, Smoking, Blushing, Tinnitus,

Sleeping Problems, Pain Management, IBS, Sports Performance & Exam Nerves

Fully Qualified - Registered - Insured

07951776608 or www.freshleafhypnotherapy.co.uk

For more information visit
www.lostcousins.com



Last month’s Link featured pictures of the village Coronation Picnic. This month we bring you more pictures of
events which took place in Stansted over that memorable weekend. The bells rang out at St Mary’s church, the
inside of which was decorated for the occasion; there were picnics and street parties; and the Victorian fireplace
inside the station was suitably adorned.   However the most unexpected event of all was the appearance of the
mysterious sink hole on the Recreation Ground on Bank holiday Monday; had it appeared the day before, there
would have been no community picnic!

Steve Jones Blythwood Street Party Ken McDonald Greenfields Street Party

Lynda Dale St Mary’s Church Sally Rich Family and Friends on the Rec

Judith Grover St John’s Street Party Alan Dean Keep out!

9

Ken McDonald Stansted Station Judith Grover Photo backdropAlan Dean Sinkhole on the Rec
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Friendly, rural preschool in the grounds of
Birchanger Primary School with experienced staff

Weekly Forest School session available
Limited Spaces available for both 15 and 30 hours

Children welcome from age 2 to rising 5
Visitors welcome, please call 01279 810800

www.birchangerbutterflies.org.uk
Previously known as Birchanger Nursery

The Peter Kirk Centre
St John’s Road, Stansted CM24 8JP

www.rainbowstansted.co.uk

We welcome Children aged 2½ to rising 5s
Experienced Friendly Staff

‘Children show extremely high levels of confidence and self esteem’.
‘Children are making outstanding progress, securing the skills they
need for their future learning and move onto school’ (OFSTED)

Please call 01279 814242
Email: admin@rainbowpreschool.net

Thinking of doing some building work?
Uttlesford Building Control are your locally based
Inspectors, we know all the local
builders, surveyors and ground conditions.
We are here to help!
Please contact us for pre-application
advice - call before 10am to
arrange a same day inspection.
T 01799 510453
E building@uttlesford.gov.uk

A.C.WRIGHT
BUILDING CONTRACTORS
Orchard House, 5 Brewery Lane
Stansted, Essex CM24 8LB
Tel. Bishop’s Stortford (01279) 815759
Fax. (01279) 812484
Mobile 07974 989938

Intruder, Access, C.C.T.V
& Fire Alarm Systems

Local family business Est. 1984
All intruder systems guaranteed for two years

Call Grant on 07775 673273
Telephone: 01279 494 596
Email: dcalarmsystems76@gmail.com

This could be YOUR ad here
Only £75 for 3 issues
Other sizes available

See www.stanstedlink.org.uk/advertising
or call Marion & Mike on 814059

Email: adverts@stanstedlink.org.uk
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THE HUNDRED
PARISHES SOCIETY
www.hundredparishes.org.uk

Conservation Areas were introduced in 1967 and district
councils are responsible for designating them. The area
must have special architectural and/or historic importance
that merits protection. The aim is to protect an area rather
than single buildings. Within each Conservation Area, there
will generally be individual buildings that have additional
protection, classified as Listed Buildings. There may also be
a Scheduled Monument, or trees with a Tree Preservation
Order, or buildings or spaces that have been designated as
Assets of Community Value. There are varying degrees of
protection for each of these designations, all aimed at pre-
serving our heritage for future generations.

Uttlesford District Council covers around half of the Hun-
dred Parishes area and has designated 33 Conservation
Areas. For each, it has published an appraisal defining the
area covered and explaining the reasons for the designation:
www.uttlesford.gov.uk/conservation-area-appraisals. These
appraisals are often a helpful source for the kind of informa-
tion provided in the route descriptions for walks that can be
downloaded from our website. East Hertfordshire has the
second biggest representation within the Hundred Parishes
and this district council has designated 26 Conservation
Areas. Their appraisals also provide valuable insight:
www.eastherts.gov.uk/planning-and-building/conservation-
areas.

Similar appraisals are available from the other district coun-
cils in the Hundred Parishes: South Cambridgeshire,
Braintree, North Herts, Chelmsford and Epping Forest.
Within South Cambridgeshire, Linton has the only Outstand-
ing Conservation Area designation, including its long High
Street and some lanes on either side (see photo above).
Much of this area is explored on Walk 182 whose route
covers less than two miles. Our towns and villages are
usually best explored on foot and each is included in at least
one of the Hundred Parishes routes. If you are able to get
out and about, I encourage you to try them.

Ken McDonald
Secretary

Tel: 813226
Email: hundredparishes@btinternet.com

UGLEY
WOMEN’S INSTITUTE

An array of delightful head gear, damask tablecloths, chintz
china, dainty sandwiches, cakes and scones were the order
of the day at our May meeting: a special afternoon which
saw us celebrating the coronation with a traditional after-
noon tea. We enjoyed this treat thanks to a very generous
donation from member Edna Wright who, although she has
left the area, still supports us with her friendship and mem-
bership.

Our next meeting is on Wednesday 19th July at 2.00pm in
Ugley Village Hall. We will warmly welcome the return of
Lynn Croot who will be entertaining us with her tales of her
life as a scuba diver. Why not dive in and join us for the
afternoon? You would be most welcome.

Andrea Fitt
Tel: 815922

STANSTED MOUNTFITCHET
EVENING WI

Our May meeting was the 62nd Annual Meeting of our WI,
which was founded in October 1960. We still have three of
the founder members in our Institute. This year our
President Doreen Brown retired for health reasons; but she
is improving and has agreed to stay on the Committee. Our
new President is Linda Gurr, a WI member for many years
who has previously acted as Treasurer. We are delighted
that she has taken on this role, which is not always an easy
one to fill, and hope she will enjoy it.

We sold homemade cakes at the Coronation picnic on the
Recreation Ground which raised funds for our WI. Chris
Hope told members how she was convinced that the report
of the appearance of a sink hole on the Rec the day after the
picnic had been a scam. It had turned out to be true and
might have meant cancellation of the picnic. The Resolution
for discussion at the WI National AGM this year is Clean
Rivers for People and Wildlife. The WI urges members
of  the public, local authorities and the Government to
support applications for designated bathing sites on
rivers, which would then be monitored for pollution. We
had a very successful coach trip to London to see Cabaret in
May. It was a stunning production full of energy and colour,
and it was lovely to see London again from the comfort of a
coach.  We hope to see Aspects of Love in September.

Some of us attended the funeral in May for Sally Smith, a
long-time, enthusiastic member of our WI as well as a very
gifted needlewoman and cook; she will be missed by us all.

We meet on the second Thursday of the month at 7.30pm in
the Day Centre and welcome visitors and new members to
our meetings.

Judy Colliver
Tel: 812470
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ST JOHN’S CHURCH HALL
Available for Hire

Central village location with some parking on site

Large hall available on a regular basis
or for one-off parties and other events

 Fully fitted kitchen • Competitive prices

Please contact  the church office on 01279 815243
Email: st.johns.church@btinternet.com

With two halls, ample parking, facilities for the disabled and
competitive rates, Ugley Village Hall on the B1383

(Cambridge Road), is available for hire throughout the
year for children’s parties, adult parties (over 25s),

functions, clubs, classes and social meetings.
For bookings or further information please contact Susan Bone

Tel: 01279 814052  Email:ugleyvillagehall@gmail.com

www.ugleyvillage.org.uk

Stansted Quaker Meeting House
71 Chapel Hill, Stansted CM24 8AE

Available for hire on a regular basis for classes,
clubs and organisations

One hall with access to a smaller room and kitchen for
making drinks, peaceful garden, piano, screen,

hearing loop, accessible toilet and ramp
Public parking opposite. Competitive rates

Please contact Yvonne Estop
Tel: 07595 087207

Email: yvonne-wood@outlook.com

STANSTED FREE CHURCH HALL
    Chapel Hill CM24 8AG

Comfortable • Fully Carpeted • Free Parking

One-off and regular
daytime and evening hire available

 Fully fitted kitchen • Competitive prices

Please call Marion Dyer on 01279 814059
Email: lettings@stanstedfreechurch.org.uk

Available for Hire
Stunning Fully Licensed Venue

Fundraisers   Meetings  Celebrations
Special Offer Children’s Parties £66

Licensed for Civil Weddings and Receptions
Floodlit Astro

For more information please contact
Chris 01279 817111 info@mvcc.manuden.org.uk

See website for events, classes and clubs including
Yoga & Pilates Badminton Flexible Strength
 Bounce Short Mat Bowls 5-A-Side Footy

Owlets Playgroup

www.manudencommunitycentre.co.uk
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ACTIVE TRAVEL

Most of us in Stansted drive cars or vans and live within a
mile of shops, doctor, dentist, station and post office. What
links these? The chance not to drive for short trips to pick
something up, which we have all done at times. Walking and
cycling are active travel - convenient, cheap, low carbon and
healthy. Good for the planet and for you. Nationally 20% of
trips under a mile and 66% of trips under 5 miles are by car
or van.  Short ones are easily walked by most people and
cycling up to 5 miles takes around 30 minutes.

The Government Active
Travel Fund in 2023 is
£200m; this is far too
little, but councils can
bid to encourage walk-
ing and cycling. Small
things matter: better
footpaths, improved
lighting, safer crossings
and separated paths for
pedestrians and
cyclists.  Local councils
need to find out what
people want, and they
need better planning
and maintenance of
resources. We also
want individuals to leave the car at home and walk or cycle.
If we all do this it will make a difference. Cycling on a week-
end ride is great but it must also be a part of our transport
system. I cycle to Bishop’s Stortford from Stansted but it is
not an enjoyable route;  with better planned routes it could
be. This could easily be alongside the existing footpath.
Uttlesford is exploring shared cycles in Saffron Walden.
Would this appeal here? Got an old bike that needs some
tlc? Would you like help doing that? Would you feel more
confident cycling with somebody else? Please let us know
what you think.

Allen MacPherson
    Email: sustainablestansted@gmail.com

ST JOHN’S 300 CLUB
Many congratulations to the winners of the May draw:

£100  No. 198  June Cannon
£  50  No. 221  Ray Smith
£  25  No. 181  Paul Salmon

The draw for July will be held on 30th July in St John's
Church, following the 9.30am service. Numbers at £2 per
month for each number are still available for anyone who
may wish to join the Club and be in with a chance of winning
one of the 38 prizes totalling £2,500 given away this year.
The Club raises vital money to help cover the heavy main-
tenance costs and work of St John's Church.

Jean Newson
Tel: 819062

Email: jean733@btinternet.com

FUN PLACE ON THE HILL
www.stanstedfreechurch.org.uk

The Fun Place is open every Friday including school holidays
from 09.15am–11.30am in the Free Church Hall. Parents,
children and all age visitors are welcome to drop in and en-
joy a relaxing hot drink and chat, while the children enjoy
plenty of space to run around, play with the toys and listen
to Story Time around 10.30am.  Free squash and healthy
snacks are available for children, and tea or coffee and
biscuits for the adults. There is limited free parking in the
church car park. We look forward to welcoming you on
Friday mornings.

Sue Parker and Fran Richards
Tel: 657116

Email: funplace@stanstedfreechurch.org.uk

FRIENDS OF ST MARY’S

The St Mary's roses are looking so beautiful and the per-
fume is glorious. They are putting on a wonderful show this
year.

July is looking like it will be a busy month in church with lots
of musical events booked:

Saturday 8th July 6.00pm-8.00pm
Blue Skies Big Band bring a selection of American songbook
music in celebration of Independence Day.

Sunday 9th July 3.00pm-5.00 pm
The Other Band entertain us on a summer's afternoon.

Saturday 15th July at 4.00pm
Evensong with The Pheon Singers. Back by popular demand,
this ex-Cambridge University choir are sure to fill the church
with glorious singing.

Refreshments are available at each event. Please do come
along and support St Mary's. Although a redundant church
for more than three decades it is still warm and welcoming
to all. Doors open daily 9.00am-4.00pm. Please do remem-
ber to sign in when you visit; this is very important to us
since we count footfall which helps with funding. I look for-
ward to welcoming you all.

Lynda Dale
Tel: 07716 099474
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All enquiries:      The Church Office, St John's Hall,
including St John's Road, Stansted CM24 8JP
Church Hall Tel: 815243 (with answerphone)
Bookings Office hours: Monday 3.00pm-5.00pm
               Thursday and Friday 10.00am-12.00
               Email: stansted.church.office@gmail.com
               Website: www.thefivechurches.org.uk

Priest in Charge Rev’d Dr Colin Fairweather
                Tel: 816721
               Email:  revdrcolinfairweather@gmail.com

Associate Rev'd Helen Flack
Priest               Email: revhelenstn@gmail.com

Pastoral               Kathryn West
Assistant: Tel: 816293

Email: kewest@btinternet.com

Director of Anne Brooks
Music Email: anne.brooks22@yahoo.co.uk

Services Family Communion (1st Sunday) 9.30am
                 Holy Communion (2nd-4th Sundays)
                               9.30am

Entries from St John’s Registers will appear in the August
Link.

STANSTED QUAKERS
Quaker Meeting House, 71 Chapel Hill

Stansted CM24 8AE
www.stansted.quakermeeting.org

Contact Jonathan Morrell  Tel: 07775 860379
  Email: woldsouth3@gmail.com

Lettings  Yvonne Estop   Tel: 07595 087207
  Email: yvonne-wood@outlook.com

Sunday worship 10.30am. Visitors are always welcome. We
join together in stillness for an hour, followed by coffee and
chat. Quakers allow each person to explore their own experi-
ence of the divine. We try to live our faith in everyday life, with
a dedication to peace, simplicity, truth, equality, and nature.

Light Group This is a guided Quaker meditation.  There is more
information on the noticeboard outside the Meeting House or
do contact Sue on 07759 532115.  We generally meet on the
2nd Saturday of each month.

Nancy Tennant Blue Plaque Five of us were delighted to
accept the invitation from Ugley WI to the special event on
17th May of the unveiling of a Blue Plaque for Nancy Tennant, a
Stansted Quaker for over 60 years until her death at the age of
105, some twenty or so years ago.

The bright blue plaque is now on
the front of Ugley Village Hall. We
were told it is still fairly rare for
women to be honoured with blue
plaques. In Nancy’s case it was in
recognition of her sterling post-war
work throughout the entire
Women’s Institute organisation,
championing singing and musical
opportunities for women.

THOUGHT FOR THE MONTH
I am writing this a couple of days after Trinity Sunday, and my head is currently full of Trinitarian theology. So, can I
explain the doctrine of the Trinity in 300 words? Let us see. The Father is God. The Son is God. The Holy Spirit is God.
Each person of the Trinity is a perfect, though different expression of the divine nature. What makes each person
unique then is their relationship with the other two. So, the Father has a paternal relation with the Son. For His part,
the Son exists in a relationship of sonship  (filiation) with the Father. Father’s relation with the Holy Spirit is one of
spiration. The word means breathing, and it invites us to think of the Holy Spirit as the breath of God. The Holy Spirit’s
relation to the Father is one of procession, ie  the Spirit proceeds from the Father. The Son also spirates the Spirit, and
the Spirit proceeds from the Son.

The fact that we have different terms stops us misspeaking of God. The Father is not paternally related to the Holy
Spirit, because He only has one Son. The Son is not paternally related with the Spirit, because this would give the
Father a grandson. Beyond that, though, what do these terms actually mean? Since God does not have a body, He
clearly does not reproduce or breathe in the way human beings do. This is the sense in which the Trinity is a mystery –
the relations within it can only be expressed in an approximate, metaphorical way. The reality of the divine interrela-
tions remains ultimately beyond our comprehension. I say mystery, but actually it is more like mysteries; paternity,
filiation, spiration and procession are distinct mysteries, and Trinity is the sum of them. One thing we can assert with
confidence, however, is that all the Trinitarian relations are perfect expressions of God’s love. Since God is love, they
are also therefore perfect expressions of the divine nature.

         The Rev’d Dr Colin Fairweather
                     St John’s Church
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ST THERESA OF LISIEUX
CATHOLIC CHURCH

High Lane, Stansted CM24 8LQ
www.sttheresastansted.or

Our Mass times can be subject to change so please refer to
our website/Newsletter for updated information. Confes-
sions are at 5.00pm every Saturday before the Vigil Mass and
by appointment.

Baptism by appointment

Parish Fr Liam Hayes
Priest Tel:  814349
 Email: frliamhayes@dioceseofbrentwood.org

Parish Clair Rava
Administrator  Tel:  816889
 Email:stansted@dioceseofbrentwood.org
Masses
Saturday            5.00pm Confessions   6.00pm Mass
Sunday            10.00am Mass

St Theresa’s Church was located near the Windmill from 1958
until 2000 when land off High Lane was donated by the
Braeckman family for a new church complex. In October 2003
the new church was dedicated by the Bishop of Brentwood.

    STANSTED FREE CHURCH
   Methodist/URC

                                            Chapel Hill
 www.stanstedfreechurch.org.uk

Secretary        Betty Francis
Tel: 813977

 Email: betty@stanstedfreechurch.org.uk

Lettings Marion and Mike Dyer
Tel: 814059
Email:  lettings@stanstedfreechurch.org.uk

Preachers for July
 2nd   10.30am Karen Quelch - New Directions
 9th 10.30am Rev’d David Chapman - Communion
16th       10.30am  Heather Gale
23rd       10.30am Julie Finbow
30th  10.30am Michael Beccato-Fisher

Easter Offering Service
This is a service unique to Methodism, when churches
remember the work of Overseas Missions.

This display was built up during the worship by Brenda
Veitch, who also led the service.

AMICI CANTATE AND
HALSTEAD CHORAL

These two choirs will be giving a performance of 2 by 2 on
Saturday 8th July at 6.00pm in St Mary Magdalene Church,
Wethersfield CM7 4BY with musical director James Davey,
accompanists Jonathan Ngai and Fran Jeffries and flautist
Jessie Tabor. The concert includes Captain Noah and his
Floating Zoo by Michael Flanders and Joseph Horovitz
and other animal related songs. Tickets: adults £10, chil-
dren £5 tel 07885 796152 tickets@amicicantate.org.uk
www.ticketsource.co.uk/amicicantate or on the door.
Please bring your own picnic to enjoy during the interval.
We will also be running a raffle so bring some cash with
you.

Ali Thompson
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 Please call Malc, Neil or Craig on
 01279 813315 or 815946

MOT Testing • TRW Brake Centre
All makes Serviced including 4 Wheel Drives

Diagnostic and Fault Finding
Welding and Chassis Repairs

Selection of Used Cars • Calor Gas Stockist
Guaranteed Workmanship

We help YOU the motorist with a cheaper labour rate
Free collection and delivery in local area

34 The Street, Manuden CM23 1DQ

D BONNEY & SONS MANUDEN
MOTOR VEHICLE ENGINEERS

Your local Collision Repair Centre - Est 1982
Free Courtesy Cars
Free Estimates
Low Bake ovens
Blackhawk

Tel: 01279 816296  E: info@essexautospray.co.uk
www.essexautospray.co.uk

M11 Business Link, Parsonage Lane, Stansted CM24 8TY

A firm of Christian lawyers providing legal services in a
professional, ethical, personal, caring & sensitive manner

Offices located in North Street, Bishop’s Stortford
(behind Pizza Express) Parking Available

Tel: 01279 758760 Email: alever@leverandco.com

www.leverandco.com

Angela Lever welcomes your enquiries

 Wills & Probate
 Care Fees
 Property

 Trusts & Tax
 Powers of Attorney
 Notarial Services

Unit 3, Twyford Road, Bishop’s Stortford CM23 3LJ
Tel 01279 654555 www.jdayandson.co.uk

We have a wide range of stylish and elegant
memorials and headstones to choose from;
alternatively we can design and craft bespoke
options if you have seen one you like elsewhere

For a brochure and prices or home visit call us
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STANSTED PEOPLE

GEOFFREY SELL

Geoffrey Sell will be familiar to many of you. He has had his
roots in Stansted for all but four years of his life. His parents
were very much part of the local community. His mother
Jane was a founder member of the Day Centre and she
taught evening classes at what was the Youth Centre and
the Mountfitchet School (now Forest Hall School). Geoffrey
grew up in a very political household; Jane was a founder
member of the Liberals in 1965; the only family member
uninterested in politics was Geoffrey’s younger brother
Chris. His father Ken was a keen member of the Bowls Club.
He was a veteran of Dunkirk and one of the British troops to
go into Belsen in 1945; Geoffrey thinks this scarred him for
life. Ken was in hospital with Lord Haw Haw after Dunkirk.
Geoffrey’s family now consists of his wife Sophie and son
Edward, aged 23. He met Sophie in 1992 in London; she was
working for the Roman Catholic Dean in Chelsea. They mar-
ried in 1994 and in addition to Edward, Geoffrey has two
step-children, one of whom lives in Manila, so Geoffrey and
Sophie visit the Philippines often.

Katmandu, Nepal

Geoffrey attended St Mary’s Primary, then Saffron Walden
County High, where Jane was a teacher. His undergraduate
studies were in Politics, at Newcastle University; he also
studied Politics for a Masters and PhD at Birkbeck. His dis-
sertation was on Jo Grimond and his leadership of the
Liberal Party. He became a full-time lecturer, teaching
Business Management at Arden University, a private institu-
tion in London. He took early retirement in 2013 and now
teaches twice a week at Arden and also works sometimes
for Pearsons, in Quality Assurance. This means that he
checks anyone offering Pearsons’ programmes to make sure
that they are being delivered properly and that assessment
is being done correctly. This work did involve global travel
and he has travelled to China, Nepal and Madrid – but no
travel has occurred since the Covid lockdown.

To most of us, Geoffrey is a politician.  He has been a mem-
ber of the Parish Council (PC) for 28 years, and Uttlesford
District Council (UDC) for 21 years. I asked if he had ever
entertained thoughts of becoming a Member of Parliament,
but he never had any interest in that, preferring to work on
local issues. Asked about the achievements which meant
most to him, he first mentioned how proud he was to have

defeated developers in the matter of building houses near
Pennington Lane. The first time was in 2013, when Geoffrey
was Chair of the PC, and the second time was in 2021, when
he founded the Save Stansted pressure group.

A second achievement to be proud of was when, as Chair of
UDC, he and his team were successful at raising £70,000 to
go towards the Support 4 Sight charity and our beautiful
local nature reserve, Aubrey Buxton, run by Essex Wildlife
Trust. That was an amazing bit of fundraising! Finally,
Geoffrey takes credit for having floated the idea of UDC and
Stansted PC working together to part fund the position of
Community Support Officer for our area. Of course, every
institution has its downside, and he says that the greatest
challenge of local government is that one has to have a
great deal of patience, as it takes a long time to get anything
actually accomplished!

Geoffrey remembers, again with a strong sense of achieve-
ment, that in 2015, when the Lib Dems nationally were
given a pasting (following coalition with the Tories), the
local Lib Dems bucked the national trend and did well. He is
proud to be in his 6th term at UDC; he retained his seat dur-
ing the May elections. Politics has allowed him to give and
earn knowledge and experience, so he is very glad that he
will be able to continue with this over the next few years.

 Ed.

www.stanstedwindmill.co.uk

Plans for the ever-popular August Bank holiday fête are well
advanced. The inflatable attractions which have featured on
the Rec for the last few years have been booked along with
Robbie the land train. The scouts will be doing the BBQ
again and we have arranged for an additional ice cream van
to reduce the queues. Youngsters will be pleased to know
that if their favourite teddy bear is brave enough, it will
have the opportunity to parachute from the top of the mill.

We are very aware that people have got used to paying for
all kinds of goods and services electronically so we are
exploring ways in which we would be able to accept
electronic payments at the fête as well as on mill open days.
As soon as we have found a workable system, we will let
you know.

As well as the stalls operated by the millers, we are happy
for other village organisations and charities to have a stall at
the fête for a modest contribution to mill funds. I now have
the task of taking bookings and liaising with stallholders, so
please contact me if your organisation would like the
opportunity to raise funds and promote your cause. The mill
is open on Sunday 2nd July 1.30pm-5.30pm.

Trevor Lloyd
Tel: 810805

Email: info@stanstedwindmill.co.uk

     STANSTED
MOUNTFITCHET
     WINDMILL
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Taylor Computer Services (Stansted)
On-site Computer Maintenance/Repairs for Home or Business

DON’T BE RESTRICTED TO OFFICE HOURS, I CAN VISIT
YOUR HOME OR OFFICE DURING THE DAY, EVENINGS

OR WEEKENDS AT A TIME TO SUIT YOU.

Call Derrick on 01279 816418 ~ 07926 289749
Email: deltaylor61@btinternet.com

Wireless Networking and Broadband Setup, Data Transfers,
Hardware & Software Installation, Virus & Spyware Removal &

Protection, New PC Setup & Training

JOHN               WILSON

Mobile:  07900 931 910  Workshop: 01279 647 878

Manufacturing & Remodelling
 Jewellery for all Occasions

Old Gold Bought
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www.eastonlodge.co.uk

June started as hoped, with the gardens looking gorgeous;
in particular the wild orchids on the bank in the glade, the
waterlilies proliferating and the first of the roses.  However,
as I write, some trepidation is beginning to creep in,
because there is no rain in the forecast, which means that
our volunteers will be doing lots of watering. We should,
hopefully, have enough water in the well and in the new
butts to look after our young trees and shrubs and to grow
vegetables in the walled kitchen garden. By July we will have
produce to sell to visitors on Open Thursdays and Sundays.

The next Open Day on Sunday 16th July is when we focus on
the world war history of the Gardens. Perfect Vintage sing-
ing duo will help us get in the mood, with Vera Lynn songs
and other classic swing tracks and vintage banter. There will
be a range of stalls and our archivists will present the stories
of the Earl of Warwick’s involvement with the Essex Imperial
Yeomanry in the run up to World War I. We will hear about
airmen and women stationed at the neighbouring Great
Dunmow airfield in the 1940s, recuperating in the gardens
during their time off.

Children can enjoy looking at the vintage cars and military
vehicles and there will be associated craft activities.  Dogs
are welcome on leads and refreshments are available.
Entry details: Thursdays 11.00am-3.00pm, last entry
2.00pm, £5 on the Gate. Sunday 16th July Open Day
11.00am-5.00pm, last entry 4.00pm, £6.50 on the
gate, £5.50 in advance via our website or through
www.trybooking.com.

Jill Goldsmith
Tel: 07947 183439

Email: jillgoldsmith@virginmedia.com

IN THE GARDEN

In midsummer the garden is at its peak; even though most
of the flowering trees and shrubs are now past their best,
the flower borders are ablaze with colour. There are many
different forms of salvia and all give a splendid display
throughout the summer into autumn.  Shrubby salvias are
available in a wide variety of colours and usually survive the
winter where other cultivars may prove too tender.  Cut

back stems to a leafy shoot in spring.  July is the month to
take cuttings: lavender, salvias, pinks and carnations are
just a few suggestions.  A moist, gritty compost is required:
take the cutting below a leaf node and plant around the
edge of the pot. Water, then place a plastic bag over the
top, secured by an elastic band to form a small greenhouse;
within four to five weeks roots will have formed.  The cut-
tings can then be placed into a larger pot. Keep your con-
tainers moist and feed once a week to encourage flowering.
Roses and other flowers in the herbaceous border need to
be deadheaded to stimulate a further flush of flowers.
Prune rambling roses once their flowering season is over.

Pinch out the tops of tomato plants when they have set
four trusses of fruit, having pinched out the side shoots
from cordon tomato plants as they form.  By the end of July
the fruit will be ripening and harvesting can begin.  Feed
once weekly when the first truss has set fruit. Beans should
be in flower now and a fine water spray will help set the
beans.  They do require regular watering and they are very
hungry feeders so a liquid feed is essential. Ponds should be
teeming with frogs, newts and dragonflies.  Some ponds
have recently developed a green tinge which could be the
result of sun or not enough oxygenating plant.  Lily leaves
should be more prolific now and help cover the water with
a good cluster of flowers.

u3a Garden Group
Email: stanstedu3a@gmail.com

ST MARY’S PRIMARY SCHOOL
www.stmarysstansted.co.uk

All the children came back to school after half term
refreshed and eager to enjoy the last few weeks of the aca-
demic year. Our Year 6s had an amazing time on their resi-
dential in Norfolk. I was lucky enough to spend a few days
with them up there and it was the usual mix of lots of fun,
mud, pirates, swimming and food. There is lots to look for-
ward to over the next month, not least Sports Day on
Friday 7rh July (weather dependent).

We have welcomed Ms Cheer and Ms James back from
maternity leave; it is fabulous to have them back in school.

Matthew Curzon
Headteacher

Tel: 812212
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Stansted Network
NEWS FROM YOUR LOCAL COUNCILS

PARISH COUNCIL UPDATE
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������	���with news of this month’s Skatepark Jam, a Police plea to drivers parking near 

crossings, a shout-out about our new home on the internet, and a look at how we 

W

How is the Stansted Skatepark Jam regarded among the 
skateboard community?

What’s the standard like at the SkateJam?

Which Xtreme sport is the hardest to do?

What the appeal of Xtreme sports?

The Stansted SkateJam is 
something of a summer 

to the Lower Street car park 

Ahead of this month’s Jam 
we caught up with event 
organiser Seann Tompson
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MIND THE ZIGZAGS, PLEASE

CALL FOR COMMUNITY CHAMPIONS

C

NEW ONLINE HOME

O
internet at 

TWINNING TRIP TO RUNGIS

S

reserve Mondays for keeping these areas in shape, 

-
tage of the warm weather to grow to tower over 

days in early June to get the grass back down to size. 
You can report areas managed by the Parish Council 
that you believe need some gardening TLC by  
emailing 
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DISTRICT COUNCIL UPDATE

N

LOCAL PLAN
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PLANNING DESIGNATION

COST OF LIVING

PRESSING FOR A SECOND PHARMACY

S

This 
fact hasn’t stopped the Parish Council from trying.
What we are doing

Our stance
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STANSTED PARISH COUNCIL
STAFF

Clerk Deputy Clerk

Email:  
Phone:

Website  
Facebook  
Instagram

PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS

July 5
July 12 Open Spaces
July 19
July 26

PARISH COUNCILLORS
 

Anne GUNEY 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lois PRIOR
 

 

UTTLESFORD DISTRICT COUNCILLORS

ESSEX COUNTY COUNCILLOR
 

POLICE
 

• July 7, 3-4pm outside the Lower Street Co-op
• 

Tuesday Wednesday  
Thursday Saturday

GARDEN WASTE SERVICE

July 9, July 23



JONES & CO
Plumbing and Heating Engineers

Installation and Maintenance
Boiler and Cylinder Replacements
Bathrooms ~ Gas and Oil Services

Please contact David Jones
Tel: 01279 815877 Mob: 07860 213760

Email djonesco@btinternet.com

Local, reliable and friendly plumber

Phillip Knight  07985 640650
Email: phillipknight600@yahoo.co.uk
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Do-It-4U
Repair, Care & Maintenance
for your Home and Garden
  Plumbing, Electrical & Carpentry Services
  Drain Blockages Cleared
  Gardens Tidied & Maintained
  Hedges & Topiary Trimmed & Shaped
  Fences Erected & Repaired
  Gutters Cleaned,  Repaired  or  Replaced
  Sheds & Other Sectional Buildings Erected

Tel  01279  814411    Mobile  07774  877320

JDW. heating SERVICES
 Gas Boiler Servicing and Repair
 Fast Response to Central Heating Breakdowns
 Carbon Monoxide Testing
 Energy Saving  Smart Controls
 Central Heating Powerflushing

24 Hour Call Out   •   Ex. British Gas

Contact Julian on  07967 366585  or  01279 816083
Email: juliangas1511@outlook.com

All aspects of Plumbing and Heating
Tel 01279 216331 Mob 07949 839709

Alan Smith  07771 881 042
50 Sunnyside sdsinstallations@hotmail.com
Stansted CM24 8AX www.sdsinstallations.co.uk

SDS INSTALLATIONS LTD

Aerial and Satellite Services
Foreign Satellite Systems - CCTV -  Extra TV Points

Sky Link Ups - Phone Points - Home Signal Distribution
Wall Mounted Plasma / LCD Screens

Cables Supplied and Hidden

CK Electrical Installations
www.ckelectrical.uk

 All installations from light fittings to full re-wiring
 Full or Partial Domestic Electrical Inspections
 Garden Lighting and CCTV Installations
 All work certified for Building Regulations

Call Chris 07597 974945 or 01279 814333
  E-mail: ckelectricaluk@gmail.com
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GUERRILLA GARDENING

Guerrilla gardening is the act of gardening - raising food,
plants, or flowers - on land that the gardeners do not have
the legal rights to cultivate, such as abandoned sites, areas
that are not being cared for, or private property, with the
aim of improving the environment or producing vegetables
or flowers for people to use or enjoy. Although it is techni-
cally illegal, few people have ever been prosecuted; how-
ever, you need to tread carefully if you are tempted to tidy
up a piece of land that you regard as a bit of an eyesore. It is
quite possible that what you see as an eyesore somebody
would see as an important wildlife habitat.

Stansted’s own guerrilla gardener has targeted the land on
the corner of Crafton Green. It is a prime site which many of
us frequently pass without a second glance.  The large tree
means any planting at the site gets limited direct sunlight
and the tree roots also create problems but there is no rea-
son why carefully selected plants cannot thrive and add a bit
of colour to a gloomy corner of the village.

Trevor Lloyd
Tel: 810805

DON’T SUFFER IN SILENCE

A recent thought-provoking talk to Stansted u3a members
opened our eyes to a complex and challenging subject –
Child to Parent and Grandparent Violence and Abuse, which
is often hidden behind closed doors. Researchers at Hull
University have evaluated a scheme called Who’s in Charge,
introduced to support parents and grandparents who have
been confronted with serious threats and often violent,
harmful, controlling behaviour by under 18s. Simon Green,
Professor of Criminology and Victimology, explained that
whilst there is not yet a legal definition of the syndrome, and
research is only just emerging, it is clear that for those trying
to cope at home it can become a major trauma, damaging
family relationships, leading to distress, shame and misery. It
is estimated that 40% of victims do not seek support from
the community or police.  Help is often difficult to find.

The innovative Who’s in Charge project is essentially a sup-
port programme which seeks to empower parents, providing
them with solution-focused strategies for coping, helping to

rebuild their self-esteem, and reduce shameful feelings. It
tries to build stronger understanding of a child’s behaviour,
creating the conditions for parents to identify and imple-
ment a programme of consequences for bad behaviour,
and particularly to build parental self-care and assertive-
ness. The discussions that followed the talk revealed how
little awareness there is of this syndrome, and just where
to turn to for help if the situation affected us, or someone
we know.  Help is at hand. Whilst this is a sensitive and
little-known problem, there are online and community con-
tacts to help parents and/or grandparents to find support
and help. To find advice or help online see the following:
www.pegsupport.co.uk/parents www.familylives.org.uk or
https://whosincharge.co.uk.

Pauline Green
U3A Saturday Seminars

BRAIN TRAINING
www.clareharding.com

Shoes and Balance
An important part of having good balance lies in the soles
of the feet, as well as the eyes and the balance organs
within the ears. The brain needs clear sensations coming up
from the soles of the feet. Thick soled shoes weaken those
sensations, as well as our foot muscles. Feet are stupen-
dous pieces of architecture. Wondrous springs with four
layers of muscles along with the sensation nerves so we can
discriminate the ground beneath our feet.  The foot is
designed to open and close, to rock and roll as we move
through life, meaning we should also be able to stretch out
our toes at every step.  Bunions are a sure sign that all is
not well in the foot department; more on these next
month.

Good shoes are critical.  The ideal shoe is thin-soled and
completely flat, which is called zero drop.  Unless for a spe-
cific sport like tennis or golf, the shoe is completely flexible
and has a wide toe box; no winkle pickers here. However,
following years of wearing thick soled and narrow shoes,
we need to prepare our feet and legs for fully flexible
shoes, to avoid injury.  The calves and foot muscles need
strengthening.   One place to start is going barefoot at
home in the warmer months, or maybe buy a pair of slipper
socks.  These are available in a variety of thickness but all
with grips on the bottom.  They keep your feet warm but
have complete freedom of movement and better ground
feel.  Apart from this, the good news is that there is now a
huge variety of flexible shoes and walking boots available.
Your feet will love you!

Clare Harding
Z-Health Master Practitioner

Tel: 816430
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Professional Painting
And Decorating Services
With many years
Experience

 Internal Decorating   External Painting
 Slate & tile sealing + maintenance
 References available
 Wood floor lacquering
 Free detailed quotations available

 Call... Office: 01279 817282
Andy Richardson  Mobile: 07980 439924
Email: adadecorating@googlemail.com

www.adadecorating.co.uk

Our services cover:

Brown’s Painting & Decorating
All sized jobs considered

 Please call Simon for a quote
Tel:  01279 813075
Mob: 07813 086763
Stansted based

Email: simonbrownjuly64@gmail.com

mwr interiors

Tel: Matthew  07941 293365      Stansted  01279 899846

Specialists in Painting and Decorating

High Quality Painting Service

We offer basic painting and decorating through to
specialist finishes, furniture painting and colour mixing.
We also have a large portfolio of heritage work
sympathetic to older buildings.

Fully Qualified, 20 years experience

 Interior & Exterior
 From one room to a complete house
 Competitive rates and references

Tel: 07973 364394
Email: lesleyprowse@aol.com

T. F. PLASTERING LTD

Over 20 yrs experience
High standard of work. Fully insured.
For a free estimate call Terry

Home 01279 416311 Mobile 07738 278036
Email: terryfincham44@gmail.com

All aspects undertaken including:
• Skimming • Rendering • Coving

Domestic & Office
Cleaning

01799 543066
07828 425944

j.freeman195@yahoo.com

GO-JO Quality Cleaning

28 Years’ Experience

Dog Walking & Domestic Pet Care

Prices, Services & References available online at
www.debsdogs.co.uk

Sleep Overs
Home Visits / Vet Visits

Call me for a chat
Deborah Hibbert

M: 07842 125503  H: 01279 647309

~ I CAN SOLVE YOUR PET CARE PROBLEMS ~

Everyday Care from Someone Local You Can Trust!

CALLING NEW ADVERTISERS!

This could be YOUR ad here

Only £110 for 3 issues

See our website for details

www.stanstedlink.org.uk/advertising

or call Marion & Mike on 814059

Email: adverts@stanstedlink.org.uk

Other sizes also available
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ST CLARE HOSPICE
SUMMER FAYRE

www.stclarehospice.org.uk

Come along, celebrate the start of summer, and support
your local hospice charity. Tell your friends and family; the
St Clare Summer Fayre is an event not to be missed!
It will take place on Saturday 8th July 11.00am-4.00pm at St
Clare Hospice, CM17 9JX.

With food and craft stalls, inflatables, shows throughout the
day and games for the kids, there really is something for
everyone! Entry: adults £3, under 16s free. Well-behaved
dogs on leads are welcome. For more information contact
the fundraising team on 773750 or visit our website and
look for St Clare Summer Fayre.

 Rebecca Day
Marketing and Communications Manager

Email: Rebecca.day@stclarehospice.org.uk

STANSTED SOCIAL CLUB
www.smsc.uk.com

A reminder that membership renewal should be done by
Saturday 1st July. We have been able to keep prices the
same as last year: adults £20, over 65s just £5! You can
renew in the Club but please make sure you have your
membership card with you. Alternatively, you can pay by
bank transfer: account number 20838055 sort code 20-36-
98. Please put your name as the reference. Membership
gets you in to see all entertainment and there is a members’
draw every Sunday where you can win £100! I am sure you
agree, it is excellent value. A reminder that we have a regu-
lar newsletter so if you wish to receive this, please send us
your full name and email address.

We have a packed entertainment schedule for July, starting
on Saturday 1st with Take This, a Take That tribute group.
We welcome another debutant on Saturday 8th, when The
White Hot Pipes are appearing, bringing their full theatre
performance to the Club. Sunday 9th sees The Steel Covers
band appearing after the meat raffle, around 3.00pm. On
Saturday 15th we have a Pet Shop Boys / Erasure tribute, fol-
lowed by our resident Robbie Williams tribute act on
Saturday 22nd. We finish on Saturday 29th with a George
Michael tribute.

Andrew Sharpe
Tel: 812992

Email: stanstedclub@gmail.com

         MAGNA CARTA PRIMARY
         FUN DAY

Roll up, roll up, for the summer Fun Day on Sunday 9th July,
noon-3.00pm at our school on St John’s Road, just next to
the Church. Everyone in the village is invited to join us for
fun and games. Entry is free!  There will be something for all
ages: bouncy castles, face painting, football fun factory and
prizes, BBQ, Pimms, ice cream van, cakes and a raffle, plus
lots of much-loved traditional fair games. Why not bring a
picnic blanket and spend the afternoon with us!? All funds
raised will go to provide resources to support the children at
the school.  We are really looking forward to the school and
village communities coming together for an afternoon of
fun and fundraising. If you have any questions (or would like
to donate a raffle prize), please contact us.

Magna Carta PTA
Email: magnacartapta@gmail.com

DAISY MAY’S FARM
www.daisymaysfarm.org

We are so delighted that our fabulous woodland campsite is
open and we are ready to receive guests.  You can stay in
the woodland area and get back in touch with nature; you
can also bring your caravan or camper to stay in our pad-
dock where there is lots of space and lovely scenery.  All of
these options obviously include entry to the farm where you
can meet our lovely animals and all their babies. What a
fabulous holiday and all for just £25 a night and on your
doorstep!  Please message us through our Facebook page to
book.

We still have babies of all sorts: chicks, ducklings and you
can even cuddle the lambs and kid goats and trust me, they
do not come much cuter. We have a fabulous safe play area,
a stream to splash in, a woodland trail to explore, ice
creams to be slurped, crafts to be created and more. Entry is
£5 (under 1s free) and it really is a terrific day out for all the
family. We are open every day, but please always check our
Facebook page just in case. There really is so much to do
and see at the farm and our animals just love seeing you all.
Do be sure to come and see us over the summer; we cannot
wait to see you. We are in Hall Road, Elsenham CM22 6DN
and our opening times are 10.00am-4.00pm.

Elaine Terry
Tel: 07747 787973
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HATFIELD FOREST
www.nationaltrust.org.uk/hatfield-forest

As you wander around the forest you may occasionally
come upon herds of cattle or a flock of sheep grazing. The
livestock have been a part of the management of the forest
for hundreds of years and are an important part of keeping
the forest working and protecting the habitats here. This
year we have some little (or not so little!) lambs who are
helping to keep our flock healthy and growing. The specialist
sheep grazing has helped to keep parts of the forest like Old
Woman’s Weaver blooming with wildflowers and orchids.

The historic grassy woodland rides are taking some time to
recover from the winter. If you come across a diversion,
please follow it to help us to prevent further erosion and
discover a new route. In the lake area, outdoor seating and
toilet facilities are available and the café is open daily
9.00am-4.30pm throughout the summer, serving a seasonal
takeaway menu. Our newly opened snack hub offers a wide
range of cold drinks and snacks and large selection of locally
produced artisan ice creams. Keep an eye on our social
media and website for more information on our summer
programme which includes our popular outdoor theatres
featuring the classic stories of Robin Hood and a children’s
favourite, Wind in the Willows. We are hoping to see you all
this year at one of our events and highlights. To plan your
visit, please go to our website.

Nick Jones
Tel: 870678

Email: hatfieldforest@nationaltrust.org.uk

.STANSTED IS WELL READ

The next meeting of our book group will be on Tuesday 4th

July at 8.00pm in the Dog and Duck, Lower Street where we
will be discussing Olive, Again by Elizabeth Strout.  This book
is a sequel to Olive Kitteridge but is a stand-alone book, and
we are told that you do not need to read the first to enjoy
the second. Both have very good reviews so we are looking
forward to reading all about Olive and the characters who
inhabit her small town in Maine USA.  We are very grateful
to Stansted Library for sourcing the books for our book club,
which saves us the expense of buying them;  it is important
to support our local library. Please do get in touch if you
would like to join us, a warm welcome will await.

Anne Watson
Tel:  898693

Email: stanstediswellread@gmail.com

PHARMACY UPDATE

Those of us who are campaigning for a second Stansted
pharmacy initiated an online questionnaire in early May, at
our own expense. This is now closed but it attracted 667
responses, with many people giving more detailed
responses. These have given us an even better understand-
ing of what people actually experience and will strengthen
future discussions with Hertfordshire and West Essex
Integrated Care Board (H &WEICB).

We want to encourage the ICB to visit us and see for them-
selves why we are campaigning. We want them to see the
proximity of Stansted Surgery and Stansted Pharmacy; to
walk up Chapel Hill and to imagine that they are pushing a
buggy with a child in it, or are using a disabled person’s
powered wheelchair. They should see the kerb, steps and
parking outside Boots and observe our sprawling and rapidly
growing large village. We want to give them every chance to
question us and realise how nonsensical it is not to grant a
licence to another dispensing pharmacy in addition to Boots.
There is a huge need to have a one next to the surgery; it
just makes so much sense.

Raymond Woodcock
Tel: 816468

Email: raymond.woodcock@btinternet.com

STANSTED HALL & ELSENHAM
CRICKET CLUB

www.shcc.hitscricket.com

The 1st XI had the first league match cancelled followed by a
defeat from a strong Farnham team. Since then three wins
have elevated the team into 5th position in the Herts and
Essex Border League (HEBL) premier division. The wins
include beating last year’s champions, Matching Green, and
a successful run chase of 287 against Bishop’s Stortford 3rd

XI. The 2nd XI have had four good wins and are top of HEBL
Division 3. All in all, a lot of runs have been scored. The
junior section had four of the first five weeks cancelled due
to the weather but are now under way. Plenty of matches
for all age groups at both of our grounds. The Club will be
running a Summer Camp during the school holiday with the
date to be arranged.

Improvements to the pavilion have been completed and the
new scoreboard is working well. Thanks to Mark West for
time spent on the frame for the scoreboard.

David Brown
Tel: 831011  Mob: 07788 999663

Email: david1.r.brown@gmail.com
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www.stanstedcc.hitscricket.com

New Players welcome!
Stansted cricket lovers - brace yourselves for tales of success
that Hargrave Park has not enjoyed since evergreen Dave
Hedge was in shorts. The 2s kicked off with a match aban-
doned opener which filled the side with unbridled confi-
dence. We continued the not losing habit against Little
Munden who had to concede the match due to a lack of
players. Game 3 away at Harlow 5th XI and we actually won
... genuinely … higher runs total and all that. There was a
similar story in the 1s with an abandoned match followed by
an away win at Nazeing Common and a home victory against
Braughing.  This is all splendid stuff and Link readers should
be joining the Club or, at the very minimum, enjoying a
family day out by the boundary rope; drinks are available at
very reasonable prices. Where else can you follow an
unbeaten club for zero entrance fee?

David Trott staring at a small insect

Everyone at our Club would like to express their sincerest
thanks to the Parish Council who have provided amazing
financial support to the tune of £1,500 which has been used
to buy new furniture for our Clubhouse. To be supported in
this way really does make our little Club feel part of the
wider Stansted community and we are incredibly grateful. As
always, I will sign off by asking any potential players to con-
tact Ben Sammons on 07852 510330. Do not be concerned if
you have not put on your whites for many years; the 2s are
regularly short of players and new blood is most welcome.

Robin Keck
Treasurer

Tel: 07717 571791
Email: rkeck@hogarthdaviewslloyd.com

STANSTED BOWLS CLUB
We have welcomed a number of new members following
our open day and we wish them well for the season ahead.
The B Team are doing very well; the A Team still have two
more games to play this month, so it will be a very
interesting battle. Ladies’ friendlies are also going well.  Very
close scores were earned in the Ladies’ Friday league, which
was challenging as always.

July Weekend Friendlies
Sunday 2nd 2.30pm Havers Park Kent Cup away
Sunday 9th 2.30pm Thaxted at home
Monday 10th 6.00pm Bp's Stortford Mayhew Cup at home
Saturday 15th 2.30pm Stebbing at home
Saturday 22nd 2.30pm Sawbridgeworth away
Sunday 30th 2.30pm Griffin at home

Doreen Scraggs
Hon Secretary

Tel: 07881852833 or 815036
Email: doreenscraggs@talktalk.net

www.stanstedtennisclub.co.uk

The Pearce Cup
This annual mixed doubles tournament was held on Sunday
21st May and 16 players took part. The winners were
Daphne Lunnon and David Fletcher who beat Sandra Ayres
and Michael Wilde 6-3. Many thanks to Louise Chalk for
organising such an enjoyable day. The Club holds many
tournaments throughout the year for ladies, men, mixed
and juniors and we also have several teams playing in the
local leagues. If you would like to join us, please go to the
membership page on our website for further details.

Club Sessions
These are held on Sunday, Wednesday and Friday mornings
and Wednesday evenings. Men’s club nights are on the first
Monday of every month and ladies’ nights are on the
second and fourth Monday. These sessions are open to
adult members and non-members (paying a £2 visitor’s
fee).

Rusty Rackets
These drop-in sessions, aimed at beginner level adults, are
held every Sunday 9.00am-10.00am. They are free for mem-
bers and only £2 for visitors, so please come along if you are
feeling a bit nervous about launching straight into a normal
club session.

Coaching
LTA qualified coach Ollie Toms continues his popular coach-
ing programme, including junior tournaments, tennis camps
and group or individual coaching for juniors and adults.
Please contact him on 07917 652014 or visit his website
www.olliestennis.co.uk for more information.

Fiona Kelly
Email: contact@stanstedtennisclub.co.uk

Stansted
Cricket

Club
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website: www.thesecretgardener.net
email: thesecretgardeneressex@gmail.com

GARDEN DESIGN
CONSTRUCTION
MAINTENANCE

Friendly service...
No job too large or too small

Call Scott on 07968 121 016
for a free consultation

References available
Fully insured

At Uppercut Trees we pride ourselves on our local professional service. We
deliver high standards of work in all aspects of tree and hedge care, from
aesthetics to safety, conservation and ecology.
Please contact us for advice or a free no-obligation quotation today!

Mobile 07703 308232   Office 01279 899930
www.uppercuttrees.co.uk

* Qualified  and Insured
* Council Approved
* All Aspects of Tree work Undertaken
* All works completed to BS3998
* Seasoned Logs for Sale

07539 88 88 30www.illuminatinggardens.com

FREE
Consultation

Garden lighting design & installation

All of our designs are individually created to
enhance the features of your garden. We work
closely with our clients to ensure complete
satisfaction.

Contact Tim on  07801 643632 Email: tim@greenscroftfencing.co.uk
www.greenscroftfencing.co.uk

GREENSCROFT FENCING REPAIRS AND REPLACEMENTS
Fast and Friendly Service

Fencing Panels • Picket Fencing • Shaped Panels • Post and Rail Fencing • Screening Panels

All types of Fencing Repairs

Call Today for a Free Written Quotation
Tel: 01279 812 962

All Types of Tree Work Undertaken
 Crown Reductions
 Tree Felling
 Seasoned Hard Wood Logs
 Hedge Cutting
 Stump Grinding
 Landscaping

 Fully Insured to £10m
 Fully Qualified
 Local Authority Approved

CALLING NEW ADVERTISERS!

This could be YOUR ad here

Only £110 for 3 issues

See our website for details

www.stanstedlink.org.uk/advertising

or call Marion & Mike on 814059

Email: adverts@stanstedlink.org.uk

Other sizes also available
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Rotary Club Peter Latham Tel: 881607
 Email: stortvalleyrotary@gmail.com
St C;are Hospice Rebecca Day
 Email: info@stclarehospice.org.uk
St John's Road and Secretary: David Marchant
Area Association  Email: david@marchant.com
Scouts (age 10½ -14) Mike Byrne Tel: 812780
Stansted and District Geoff Lay
Past Rotarians Club Email: geoff.lay@ntlworld.com
Stansted Badminton  Vince Tel: 07793 000107
Club Raj Tel: 07775 915418
Stansted Business  Iris Evans
Forum Email: iris.evans9@gmail.com
Stansted Cricket Club  Ben Sammons Tel: 07852 510330
(Adults)  Email: bensammons3178@gmail.com
(Juniors)       Keith Ayres Tel: 814471

Stansted Football Club Tom Williams Tel: 07921 403842
Stansted Hall and David Brown
Elsenham Cricket Club Tel: 831011/07788 999663
 Email: david1.r.brown@gmail.com
Stansted Social Club Andrew Sharpe Tel: 812992
 Email: stanstedclub@gmail.com
Stansted Sparks  Gemma Snelling Tel: 07894 944242
Netball     Email: gemmasnelling@me.com
Stansted Speed  Warren Vickers Tel: 813996
Watch Email: vickersw@aol.com
Stansted Tennis Debbie Lane Tel:  07870 971983
Club Email: debbieglane@gmail.com
Talking Newpaper Richard Barnett Tel: 651270
(BS and District) Email: familybarnett24@hotmail.com
The Hundred Ken McDonald Tel: 813226
Parishes Society            Email:hundredparishes@btinternet.com
TouchPoint Shirley Johnson Tel: 07572 114882
 Email: info@thetouchpoint.org
Town Twinning Chairman: Geraldine Allars
 Tel: 07833 089298
 Email: twinning@stansted.net

u3a Susan Sedgebeer
 Email: bertiestar@gmail.com
WI (Stansted) Linda Gurr Tel: 07743 549241
WI (Ugley) Dorothy Wallace Tel: 850215

Youth Centre Essex Youth Services
 Tel: 07584 140507

Note: This list will be updated as and when we learn of any
changes.  If you would like your organisation to be added
please let us know. Contact details are on page 1.

494 (Stansted Airport) Squadron Chairman: Sqn Ldr (Ret’d)
Squadron ATC Michael Dodd  Tel: 07808 635652
 Email: chair.494@rafac.mod.gov.uk
Beaver Scouts Angela Madigan
Age 6-8 Tel: 01371 513028
BS Beekeepers Kate Walker Tel: 07399 197756
 Email: secretary@stortfordbees.org.uk
Bowls Club Doreen Scraggs  Mob: 07881 852833
 Home: 815036
 Email: doreenscraggs@talktalk.net
Brownies (Wed)  Susan Scott Tel: 810955
CAB Tel: 01799 618840
Corkers Netball Lizzie Read Tel: 07770 594848
Cub Scouts Emma Croutcher
Age 8-10½ Email: croutchere@gmail.com
Explorer Scouts Paul Thorneycroft Tel: 01371 876784
Friends of St Mary's  Lynda Dale Tel: 07716 099474
Church Email: lynnydale@hotmail.com
Garden Club Maralyn Harris Tel: 07919 478144
Grove Cottage Sarah Smith Email:
 comms@mencapgrovecottage.org
Guides Jennifer Jarvis Tel: 814434
Helpline Tel: 07704 553727
History Society Roger Barrett Tel: 814216
 Email: rmbarrett54@gmail.com
Human Roots Keiran Oliver Tel: 07946 783039
 Email:
 keiran@humanrootscommunity.org.uk
Huw Johnson Club   Ellen Brooks Tel: 07800 896516
 Email: ellenbrooks@hotmail.co.uk
Let's Talk, Stansted Richard Haywood  Tel: 07794 268208
Mental Health Support Email:
 contact@stanstedmentalhealth.org
Little Scrummers Andrew Poyser Tel: 07738 591232
Millers (Windmill)  Tudor Owen Tel: 810805
 Email: info@stanstedwindmill.co.uk
music@stansted   Sonia Levy Tel: 815282
(Classical concerts)       Email: contactus@musicatstansted.co.uk
Neighbourhood Watch Linzi Shelford Tel: 07427 377118
 Email: linzishelford@hotmail.com
Parkinson's UK Simon Russell
Uttlesford Support  Tel: 01799 524638
Group Email: simonrussell2@tiscali.co.uk

Rainbow Pre-School  Gill Pursglove Tel: 814242/
 07966 506997
 Email: admin@rainbowpreschool.net

Rainbows (Fri) Sue Pollard Tel: 813734

DIRECTORY OF LOCAL CLUBS AND ORGANISATIONS

If you would like to mark any occasion that is special to you or someone you know, by announcing it in the Link,
please email a short message together with your name address and telephone number to:
announcements@stanstedlink.org.uk or send the details to 7 Blythwood Gardens, Stansted CM24 8HG.  Details
must be submitted by the 8th of the month for publication the following month.
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Animal Care Debs Dogs 26
Building A C Wright Building Contractors 10
Services David Fortune (Builder) OBC
 JKL Construction IBC
 Uttlesford District Council 10
 Vester Property Services IBC
Chiropody R Handford 6
 Julie Golden 6
Cleaning & Clear Ovens IFC
Ironing Dunmow Ironing Parlour IFC
 Go-Jo Quality Cleaning 26
Community & Hearing Help 8
Care Helpline 8
 Mountfitchet House Care Home 8
 Sierra Homecare Ltd 8
Computing & Link Zone (Meeting Space) 16
Office MCM Computer Services 18
 Taylor Computer Service 18
 Witts End Business Services 18
Dental Castle Dental 10
Electrical CK Electrical Installations 24
Estate Agent David Lee OBC

Intercounty 10
Family History Lost Cousins 8
Fitness Flexible Strength 6

Stansted Pilates  6
 Track 1 Fitness 6
Florist Paris Legore (Flowers & Gifts) IFC
Food & Drink The Cock Inn, Henham 18
Funeral   Daniel Robinson & Sons IFC
Services J Day & Son (Stonemason) 16
Flooring & C & B Flooring IBC
Furniture DT Bedroom & Kitchen Designs IFC
Garden All Garden Aspects  IBC
Services D Honour & Son (Landscapes) OBC
 Greenscroft Fencing 30
 Illuminating Gardens 30
 Jacks Grounworks 26
 Mowtivated 30
 The Secret Gardener 30
Halls for Hire Quaker Meeting House  12
 Manuden Community Centre 12
 Stansted Free Church Hall 12
 St John’s Church Hall 12
 Ugley Village Hall 12

Hairdressing Claire’s Gents Hairstylist IFC
 Lino Thomas OBC
Household D C Alarms 10
Installations Mediacomms 18
 SDS Aerials 24
Jeweller John Wilson 18
Legal  Lever & Co Solicitors 16
Leisure Stansted Social Club 12
Motor & Bicycle Absolute Vehicle Services (AVS) 16
 D Bonney & Sons 16
 Essex Autospray 16
 Stansted Bicycles 16
 Motorcycles Wanted IBC
Painting Ada Decorating 26
Decorating  Brown’s Painting & Decorating 26
& Plastering Lesley Anne (Painting) 26
 MWR Interiors 26
 Ray on the Hill 26
 T F Plastering 26
Personal  Beauty Calls 6
Services Fresh Leaf (Hypnotherapy) 8

The Osteopath 6
Plumbing & Harpers Plumbing & Heating OBC
Heating JDW Gas Heating Specialist 24
 Jones (Plumbing & Heating) 24
 M Lloyd and Son 24
 Orion Heating 24
 P Knight Plumbing 24
Printing CZ Design & Print 10
Property Do-It-4U 24
Maintenance  DPS Handyman Services 24
 Finch and Son OBC
Schools  Howe Green House School IBC
(pre-school) Birchanger Butterflies Nursery 10

Rainbow Pre-School 10
Soft Harlequin Trimmings 24
Furnishings Stort Blinds IFC
Sport   Golf World 12
Tree Surgeon Maskalls Tree Surgery OBC
 TTMC 30
 Uppercut Trees 30
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We have access to quality trades people who we have trust in,
so you can trust us to make your dream home a reality!

Specialising in 

• Project management

• New build homes

• Conversions

• Extensions

• All works to achieve
 a quality result and

ALLGARDENASPECTS.CO.UK

H O W E  G R E E N 
H O U S E  S C H O O L

Independent Co-ed Prep School  
for 4 to 11 years

and Little Oaks Nursery School  
for 2 to 4 years

www.howegreenhouseschool.co.uk 
01279 657706



We have access to quality trades people who we have trust in,
so you can trust us to make your dream home a reality!

Specialising in 

• Project management

• New build homes

• Conversions

• Extensions

• All works to achieve
 a quality result and

ALLGARDENASPECTS.CO.UK

H O W E  G R E E N H O U S E  S C H O O L
Independent Co-ed Prep School for 4 to 11 years  

and Little Oaks Nursery School for 2 to 4 years

www.howegreenhouseschool.co.uk 
01279 657706 TL

OPEN MORNING 
on Wednesday 14th June,   

from 9.30 to 11.30am. 
Please call or email us at  

schooloffice@howegreenhouse.essex.sch.uk  
to register your interest.



info@honourlandscape.co.uk
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For a free quotation please call
01279 816883  or  07576 753811

or email: fortunemasterbuilder@gmail.com

Plan drawing service available

Heating & Plumbing Ltd


